

Dear Parents/carers and year 6 students

Welcome to Meole Brace School. We are very happy that you have chosen to join us in September and we are looking forward to you all becoming part of our school for the next five years.

We hope and expect that you will all enjoy being part of the Meole Brace School community and contributing to, and enjoying, the many fantastic things that school life has to offer.

Due to recent circumstances, we have not been able to put in place our usual transition activities and processes. However, please be assured that we are continuing to gather all relevant information and put alternative measures into place so that the transition for all our year 6 students will be as smooth as possible. Some of these measures are taking place now and in the near future and some will be in September. Although it is not certain at present, what the circumstances will be for students starting school in September, when our year 7 students do start, we will have our usual induction routines for them. This will include prefects with tutor groups to help students settle into school and find their way around and other additional support as required.

In this section of the website, there is the year 6 to 7 transition booklet which has a wide range of information about the school and also, information from the English department about summer reading. There is also information from our SEN department.

We hope you are all keeping safe and well and we look forward to seeing you as soon as possible.

Best regards

Chris Smith

Assistant Headteacher

C-S-Smith

Headteacher: Alan Doust

Meole Brace School Longden Road Shrewsbury, SY3 9DW 01743 235 961 admin@meole.co.uk meolebrace.com

Achievement · Respect · Community

